PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MEETING
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 17th, 2019
3:30 P.M.

Present: Arlene Luebbe, Frank Sommerkamp, Bill Dorsey, Genie Wambaugh, Ed Wise, and Ted Kute. 
Mayor Paul Meier, Jim Berling and Rick Lunnemann also attended.
Absent: Mark Townsend
Ms. Luebbe called the meeting to order at 3:26 p.m.
Chairwoman Luebbe opened the meeting by asking those present to stand and recite the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of the Minutes 
Approval of the March 20, 2019, meeting Minutes. Motion by Mr. Kute and seconded by Mrs. Wambaugh to approve the minutes as read.  
All voted in favor of the motion to approve the minutes as read.  
Old Business
1. 2018 Legends Way Street Resurfacing Project Punch List Update 
Mr. Lunnemann explained that Bluegrass Paving completed the punch list asphalt work on Legends Way at Thomas More Parkway on April 4.  The project is now complete.  Once the final invoice arrives it will be processed, and the project will be closed out.
Staff Reports
1. Shinkle Road Sidewalk Project Update
Mr. Lunnemann reported that Environments Service Group started work on the Shinkle Road sidewalk project on April 15.  All of the sidewalk within the projects limits was removed on April 15 and approximately half was formed up in preparation to be poured back.  The following day approximately half of the sidewalk (about 200 lineal feet) was poured back and on April 17 the remaining sidewalk was poured.  Weather permitting, Environments Service Group plans to complete the necessary restoration work on April 18 to finish out the project.  
2. Lookout Farm Drive, Claiborne Court & Darby Dan Street Reconstruction Bid Update
Last month Mr. Lunnemann reported that staff met with the new owner of TMS Construction (the previous owner’s son) to discuss the street reconstruction project and evaluate their level of preparedness to handle a project of this size and magnitude.  A few days following that meeting, the owner of TMS Construction contacted staff and indicated that due to the size of the project he would withdraw his bid from consideration.  He indicated his desire to work with Crestview Hills again in the future, but, starting with a project smaller in scope.  
As a result, City Council took formal action at the April 11 City Council meeting to award the contract to JPS Construction.  Due to the cost of the project, staff initially recommended that the contract be awarded for Lookout Farm Drive and Claiborne Court only.  However, through discussion of the project by Mayor Meier and members of City Council, at the April 11 City Council meeting, the decision was made to also include Darby Dan Court.  The contract price for each street will be $306,261.50 for Lookout Farm Drive, $97,187.50 for Claiborne Court, and $87,450.50 for Darby Dan Court for a total contract price of $490,899.50. 
Work on the project will begin during the week of July 8 with a completion date of September 20.
3. Rossmoyne, Druid, & Warwick Water Main Replacement Project Update
Mr. Lunnemann explained that the Northern Kentucky Water District water main replacement project on Rossmoyne Avenue (between Vernon and Druid), Druid, and Warwick Avenue is progressing well.  All new water main pipe has been installed and the contractor is currently finishing up the installation of new water services.    
At the conclusion of the project, each of the impacted streets will be milled and resurfaced.  
New Business
Mr. Kute asked if there is an update on the status of the contract between the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet and Gresham Smith Engineers for the design of the Turkeyfoot Road project.  Mr. Williams responded that the contract still has not been signed.  It appears the contact may not be signed until July.  At the request of Mr. Kute, the Turkeyfoot Road project will be added back onto future Public Works Committee agendas.
Mr. Wise asked if the Public Works Committee is the proper forum to receive updates regarding the large industrial warehouse project off Kenton Lands Road in Erlanger that is impacting many homes in the Old Crestview neighborhood.  Mayor Meier responded that it could be and requested that the neighborhood leader forward their email contact list to the City for incorporation into their Constant Contact data base so updates can be provided when information becomes available.  Discussion followed regarding the project along with the potential impact on the homes along Vernon Lane in Old Crestview.
Mrs. Luebbe inquired what agency is responsible for maintaining the reflective lane delineation paddles along Dixie Highway in front of the Crestview Hills Town Center.  She indicated that many are missing and they are in poor condition.  Mayor Meier responded that the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet is responsible and requested that Mr. Lunnemann contact the appropriate person at KYTC to try to get the issue addressed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment
Ms. Luebbe asked if there was any further business to discuss.    
Mrs. Wambaugh stated she noticed that the City’s website is not being promptly updated with agendas and minutes for City Council meetings.  She is the designated person from her neighborhood to get the information out to interested neighbors.  As a result, she is having difficulty getting the information out in a timely manner.  She asked if the City could more promptly post the information on the website.  
Mr. Williams responded that the employee who previously handled that task is currently out on maternity leave.  The City recently hired a new employee who will assume those duties. He will make a note to make sure the issue is addressed.
Ms. Luebbe announced the next meeting is scheduled for May 15, 2019 at 3:30 p.m.
With no further business before the Committee, Ms. Luebbe asked for a motion to adjourn.  A motion was made by Mr. Dorsey and seconded by Mr. Sommerkamp to adjourn.  All voted in favor of the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
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